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Introduction

At its meeting on 2 September 2009, the Committee agreed to support the principles outlined in report HOSC/22/09. This proposed that: in order to enable HOSC to focus on strategic commissioning issues, the Committee devolve its responsibilities for monitoring the performance of the Primary Care Trusts to each of the Area Forums. 
This would allow the Forums to hold the PCTs to local democratic account and allow them to:

· use the provisions within the Act to request information and attendance at meetings, 

· make and require a response to recommendations.

The Committee also agreed in principle that there was a role for the Area Forums in respect of ‘local’ service variations but decided to retain the final decision on to the Secretary of State. This would allow for very local decisions to be considered by small task & finish groups with membership drawn from the three tiers of local government, as was the case with the MMR, South Essex Cancer and Sun Street Surgery Reviews.

The Committee also requested the Head of Member Support & Governance to draft protocols aimed at ensuring there is effective co-ordination of all aspects of health scrutiny.
District Council Representation on HOSC
The proposal suggested relevant involvement of all tiers of local government and the County Council’s constitution makes provision to co-opt four district councillors onto HOSC. Appendix 1 shows the geographical spread of HOSC membership which suggests an under-representation in respect of both the South and East Area Forums.
To address this imbalance, the Committee may wish to consider giving a priority to co-option of district councillors from Rochford Borough and Tendring District Councils. An additional place could also be offered to either Colchester Borough or Tendring District Councils to help address the current imbalance. 

HOSC membership on the Area Forums is one potential mechanism for ensuring co-ordination of health scrutiny issues between HOSC and the Forums. The Committee may therefore wish to suggest to the Area Forum Chairmen that any district council members of HOSC who are not county councillors are co-opted onto their respective Area Forum.

Developing Forum Health Scrutiny Work Programmes
To ensure there is adequate co-ordination it is suggested that Area Forums consult HOSC in respect of their proposed health scrutiny items.  Where there are overlaps with social care responsibilities there should also be appropriate consultation with the Community Wellbeing & Older People and Children & Young People’s Policy and Scrutiny Committees.

As with any other scrutiny issues, potential duplication or overlaps could be referred to the Scrutiny Board for consideration as part of its scrutiny management function. NB The Scrutiny Board comprises the Chairmen of the Policy and Scrutiny Committees and the Chairmen of the Area Forums.
Where there is an urgent need to decide whether an issue should be referred to HOSC or the local forum, it is suggested that this be a matter for the Chairman of HOSC to decide in consultation with the Committee’s Vice-chairman and the respective Area Forum Chairman as appropriate.

Should an issue affect only one district council area it may be appropriate to approach the appropriate district authority to ask them to scrutinise the matter and to co-opt local county councillors onto their committee/task & finish group for the period of that review. One benefit of this approach would be to share the resourcing of such reviews.
There should also be liaison with the appropriate locality group from the Essex & Southend LINk to establish whether there is any potential duplication with their reviews or ways in which various activities can complement each other.

Parameters for local reviews
The role of HOSC is to hold the health service to local democratic account but to do so by taking into account what is beneficial in respect of the delivery of all health services across the county. It is therefore possible that a decision which may be unpopular locally is actually beneficial when taking all health needs and inequalities into account. 
Local scrutiny reviews should also take into account the outcomes of any HOSC scrutiny of long term strategies of the PCTs or other health services, 

Recommendations from local scrutiny reviews should be submitted to HOSC for endorsement before being formally submitted to NHS organisations.

Engaging with local communities
Local scrutiny reviews should provide for consultation with local organisations and residents.
Conclusion

The Committee is invited to approve, amend or add to these draft protocols.

Appendix 1
District Council representation on HOSC
The following table shows the geographical spread of HOSC membership:
	
	Member
	District
	District Cllr.

	
	
	
	

	West Area Forum
	A. Naylor
	Brentwood
	No

	
	L. Dangerfield
	Harlow
	Yes

	
	R. J. Gooding
	Uttlesford
	No

	
	E.C. Johnson
	Harlow
	Yes

	
	J. Knapman
	Epping Forest
	Yes

	
	
	
	

	East Area Forum
	Mrs. M. Fisher
	Colchester
	Yes

	
	
	
	

	South Area Forum
	Mrs. S. Hillier
	 Basildon
	Yes

	
	Mrs. J. Reeves
	Castle Point
	No

	
	C. Riley
	Castle Point
	Yes

	
	
	
	

	Mid Area Forum
	G. Butland
	Braintree
	Yes

	
	Mrs. M. Miller
	Chelmsford
	No

	
	D. J. Baugh
	Braintree
	Yes

	
	R.G. Boyce
	Maldon
	Yes

	
	Mrs. M. Hutchon
	Chelmsford
	Yes

	
	P. Channer
	Maldon
	Yes


District Council areas not represented on HOSC

Rochford

Tendring

District Councils not represented on HOSC

Brentwood

Rochford

Tendring

Uttlesford
